



Your board of diractors

chairman Sylvain Fournier

1st vice-president André Descôteaux Deschênes et fils Ltéé

2nd v-presidentDenis Montour Uponor

Directors

Daniel Bégin Agences Lambert/Bégin

> Martin Gagnon Emco

> > Éric Jacque Gromec

Frédérick Lajoie Entreprises R.Lajoie

> Luc Meunier Bibby Ste-Croix

Carole Moreau Empire

Alain Paquette Wolseley

Sylvain Perreault Anvil INTL

> Jean Phaneuf IPEX

Regional coordinator
Claude Robitaille

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE



Sylvain Fournier, chairman of the board

A Great Communicator Serving the People and Our Industry

Senator Plett is known for his sense of humour. Upon arriving at Parliament Buildings, he indicated the way to his office where we could have a glass of wine or a beer while waiting for him. I'm already smiling thinking that he is in seduction mode and his sense of humour is already present. At his office, his team is there, receiving us like royalty with a table covered of beverages including wine and beer. It was not a joke then likely some form of income tax return!

A great communicator, we followed him around Parliament and were mesmerized by his colourful anecdotes. When you can find a plunger with a red bow in his office, you get a sense of the measure of the man.

Senator Plett is passionate, attuned to the needs of those he serves. It is with pride and determination that he informed us of the evolution of prompt payments which is a major issue in our sector. We were all charmed by his life's journey, his family values and his dedication to his work.

Sylvain Fournier



Claude Robitaille regional coordinator, Bernard Deslauriers (Boone), Senator Don Plett with his wife Betty, Sylvain Fournier (Moen) Chairman of the board.

OUTSTANDING CONFERENCE AT CHÂTEAU LAURIER

Thanks to the exceptional involvement of Bernard Deslauriers (Boone), 55 members were in Ottawa on April 14th to attend Senator Don Plett's talk. They were all under the charm of this excellent speaker who stressed his involvement in the late payment issue in the construction industry, and notably plumbing, since he grew up in the industry before accepting a seat in the Senate. During the evening, we took the opportunity to honour three Wolseley employees for their 40 years of service in the sector.



Members have appreciated their tour at the Parliament hill



40 YEARS IN THE INDUSTRY



Charles Lagassé from Wolseley took the opportunity to honour 40 years of service, John Abraham, Terry Hutcheon, Brien Mullen, our chairman of the board Sylvain Fournier and Senator Don Plett

HYDRONICS

Our association is contemplating the creation of a committee to bring together the manufacturers, agents, wholesalers and distributors in this area. The goals of the committee would be to promote hydronics, oversee training and inform the general public of this heating system. We will keep you up to date in coming newsletters.



NEXT EVENT MAY 12th

Our annual general assembly will be held at Gibby's restaurant in Old Montréal. This event will close our year.

See you there!



Nominations at William Scott

President Peter Scott is pleased to announce the nomination of Philippe Chartier to the position of representative for the company. He will cover Eastern Montréal, the South Shore, the Montérégie, the Townships and Central Québec.

Claude Robitaille Regional coordinator April 25th, 2016

